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DR. G. V. N. RELYEA.

Our readers will be plcased to sec the portrait of one of the
fathers and founders of the Dental profession in Ontario. Dr.
Relyea was one of the charter members; and, though on the shady
side of life, seems to enjoy a perennial youth.

EDITORIAL NOTE.

We must not forget to thank Dr. E. O. Blanchard for the
privilege of using the photographs of the X rays revelation of a
portion of the maxillary bones, used in our last issue.

Personal.
E. HERBERT ADAMS, M.D., D.D.S., is to be congratulated on

being appointed by the Public School Board of Toronto, as their
representative on the Collegiate Institute Board of the city.

DR. G. LENOX CURTIS, the distinguished oral surgeon of
New York, was married on the 12th of February to Miss Rich-
mond, of Coatesville, Pa. Happy boy, happy girl, may they
always be!

IN his palmy days John Bright was fond of expatiating on the
wonderful growth of the United States in material resources, and
of denonstrating that its wealth was multiplying by leaps and
bounds. We are reminded of the orator's favorite theme by the
announcernent that Parke, Davis & Co. have opened two new
branch houses to satisfy the rapidly growing demand for their
preparations-one in New Orleans and another in Baltimore-and
by the receipt of their '96 price list, comprising over six thousand
items and twenty-nine distinct lines of preparation! It is amazing
how this house has grown within the past fifteen years. It has
been erecting laboratories by the acre, multiplying its branches
and agencies, and increasing its output of pharmaceutical prepara-
tions by the ton! The ground for this amazing prosperity is not
hard to find-scrupulous integrity, dignified, honorable business
methods, and, above all, a strenuous desire to treat professionai
men in accordance with professional methods. All the world
knows that, the label of this firm is a warrant of purity, activity
and precision in the contents of the container, and the physician
realizes that in his grim battle with disease he can depend upon
Parke, Davis & Co.'s preparations every time !
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